
 

 

What do you think of the conceptual site plan? Please share your ideas. 

I think the conceptual design is a huge improvement over the current field situation and I fully 
support this project moving forward as soon as possible. 

Will the County fair still be able to be at TJ?  If not, this project should not be approved until a solution 
allows the fair to stay at TJ. 

looks good in theory. my main concern, as expressed by many neighbors in our community, Arlington 
Heights, is that we want to preserve all the trees, underbrush and invasive removals is great, but all 
efforts should be taken to preserve the trees and shade, especially with the youth fields being added, 
shade for spectators on the north side is welcome, 
 
I do have some concerns about the placement of the youth fields with the location of the existing 
light poles. I can see cases where kids going to a ball could collide with the poles. If within regulation 
size, if may be necessary to shrink the youth fields a few feet. 
 
Lastly, turf material... I'm fully in favor of replacing the playing surface with artificial turf, but if there 
are any more environmental options, please investigate and utilize, especially related to temperature 
of the fields in summer and hotter days. 

I would love to see a 400m synthetic running track added to this design, expanding the use of the 
upper field space beyond just field sports to include track &amp; field sports. This would not only be a 
great add for the school (to aid in programs like middle school track and field, Fleet Girls on the Run) 
but it would also be a great complement to the paved trail that goes through and around the entire TJ 
property and the 200m indoor track. Please consider this addition to the plan seriously. 

I care strongly that the county fair is able to stay at TJ Park.  If the above plan, allows for the county 
fair to continue to stay, that I am very supportive of the changes. 

Where can information on the health and environmental considerations of this project be found? 

It would be helpful if the County's analysis of the environmental issues related to artificial turf were 
available for reading. 
 
Thanks! 

Where are the studies of the impact on drainage, and of chemicals in the turf, in these processes?  
How safe is turf by the newly constructed Fleet Elementary?  What carcinogens are in the synthetic 
turf “soil” where our children are playing? 

I wish Arlington would keep more grass fields. Turf causes health problems and is no good in 
combating climate change. 

It is a mistake to keep replacing natural for artificial. Soon we are not going to have any “real green” 
spaces in Arlington. 

Please preserve as many mature trees within the 'Invasive removals' section along the northern 
boundary of the field as possible.  Please ensure that the turf material and filler meets the highest 
known health-and-safety standards to help protect Arlington's kids! 



 

 

Where can residents find the County's analysis of the health and environmental issues that 
accompany the use of synthetic turf?  Can you post that analysis where it's available for review? 
 
Thank you 

I know not that many neighborhood people attended the presentation on Wednesday about this 
project, but I wanted to convey that the AHCA listserv and NextDoor apps have been abuzz talking 
about it.  
 
Someone who did attend posted that the County Fair would still be able to use the space. Is this the 
case? I have to say that the Fair is just about the #1 priority for most of the neighbors I've talked to 
about this project. There's always bellyachers complaining about the noise or whatever, but the vast 
majority of AHCA residents, including those who live closest to TJ, love the fair, are happy to host it, 
and would be sad to see it go. The civic association actually had a discussion about this with a rep for 
the county fair back in May, who was surprised by the nearly unanimous praise for the fair from the 
residents in attendance, as she was mostly only accustomed to dealing with complaints.  
 
From my perspective, across all of the planning factors, preserving the county fair's ability to operate 
in this space is foremost. I hope you continue to coordinate with representatives from the county fair 
to ensure that the field, once converted, will be able to support rides and attractions.  
 
I appreciate the hard work the county staff has done in the planning for this project so far.  

Please ensure the plan can accommodate the Arlington County Fair staying at TJ.  Please don't cut 
down any large trees.  Plan looks great otherwise. 

Please, please consider the environmental effects of synthetic turf and what we don't know yet: 
https://www.washingtonpost.com/national/health-science/does-playing-on-artificial-turf-pose-a-
health-risk-for-your-child/2017/03/17/0c61b7b4-0380-11e7-ad5b-d22680e18d10_story.html 
 
"There is little question in the mind of many scientists that crumb rubber should not be a first-choice 
material for children to play on."  
 
We need more solid evidence before putting more synthetic turf in our community.  
 
Thank you! 



 

 

I am concerned about the materials used for the synthetic turf. what pigments are used to create the 
green color of the turf? Do they contain lead or other metals? Will crumb rubber tires be used? Some 
of the chemicals in tires, such as dibenzopyrenes, are known carcinogens and I think we should 
reduce players' exposure to these chemicals. Microscopic carbon black particles break off from the 
crumb rubber and are small enough to be inhalable. 
 
Tiny particles from the turf can become suspended in air above the field and inhaled by children 
playing on the field.  Additionally, the blades of grass can also break down into microscopic particles 
over years of exposure to sunlight and weather, forming a respirable dust. 
 
Add solar panel awnings to the shade structures with spectator seating. What are the invasive plants 
to be removed? Allowing the community to see the list of invasive plants would be helpful.  
 
Before making a final determination, share a cost estimate of leveling the field and proper drainage 
solutions but maintaining natural grass vs. te installation of synthetic turf.  
 
The lower field synthetic field has already been replaced once since its initial installation, so the 
community is skpetical that more synthetic turf will actually save the county money.  
 
Please remove as few trees as possible to the north side of the field. 

Can additional bicycle parking/racks be added? 

I think the plan looks great.  Is there any chance a dog park could be added on the east side?  They 
could remove the fencing for the fair just like they presently do around the upper field.   
 
Ruth and Mo (he's the one pushing for the dog park!) Bodnar 

I am oppose to the use of synthetic turf.  Please review the linked article from Washington Post:  
 
https://www.washingtonpost.com/national/health-science/does-playing-on-artificial-turf-pose-a-
health-risk-for-your-child/2017/03/17/0c61b7b4-0380-11e7-ad5b-d22680e18d10_story.html  
 
Removing invasive plants is a good idea. 

 


